
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS  
 

CITIZEN’S ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

321 WALNUT STREET, GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2022 – 6:30 PM 

MINUTES 

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Chairman Thomas Smith 

COMMITTE MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Thomas Smith, Vice-Chair Cheri Starnes, 

Secretary Hope Chessel, Chris Gay, Leanne Wilkes, Charles Sohm, Christina Treadway, Janie 

Fox, Dan Nichols, Taylor Collins, Nah-dee Simmons, Kevin Hurley, Amber Gifford, William 

Meeks, Marilyn McNair, Pam Lewis, and Lesley Davidson.  

COMMITTEE MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: Henrietta Francis, Al Herndon, T Howells, 

Scott McGee, Rick Ott, and Theresa Crockett  

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: Mike Daniels 

Chairman to call on members of the audience wishing to address the Committee on matters not 

on the agenda. 

No comments 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
1.     *Minutes not voted on due to unavailability of digital copy prior to meeting, will be 

voted on at March meeting.  

COMMITTEE BUSINESS 

2.     New members Janie Fox and Marilyn McNair were sworn in.  

3.     The committee was presented with an overview of Downtown Planning. Em Schaefer 

(via zoom) presented four logo ideas for the downtown area to create identity. 

4.     Visit/Explore Green Cove Springs Initiative:  Follow-up discussion where the idea of 

a city map similar to the Old Town Trolley map of St Augustine.  Motion made by Hope 

Chessel and seconded by Chris Gay to present the idea to the Business League of Green 

Cove Springs. Motion passed. 

5.     Size of CAC: Discussion on the membership limit of the CAC after membership 

reduction over the first year. A motion was made by Charles Sohm to bring membership 

back up to initial size, seconded by Lesley Davidson, passed by vote.  

6.     Sub-Committee update:  



7.      Topic Discussion:219 Spring Street committee closed. Beautification Committee 

update given by Taylor Collins: The subcommittee will be selecting a new chair at their 

next meeting and would like to discuss a possible new mural on Walnut Street.  

8.     Old Business Follow-up: Clean Up Project for community service for the CAC was 

discussed and will become the responsibility of the Beautification Subcommittee. Vice 

Chair Cheryl Starnes advised that there is leftover parks funding potentially available 

from an anonymous source. The committee will discuss ideas at a later date after Mrs. 

Starnes gathers more information on the parameters the funding may be used for.  

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:47 p.m. 

  

  

Hope Chessel, Secretary, CAC  
  

  

Thomas Smith, Chairman, CAC  
  

  

Edward R. Gaw, Mayor  
  

 


